Sector sustainability

Pharmacy Guild position statement - updated May 2025

Our position:

More funding is urgently needed to
address the funding pressures facing
community pharmacy and ensure long
term sector sustainability.

This will need to come via a government
Budget, as current annual cost pressure
uplifts are not meeting current shortfalls,
with a need to also address historic sector
underfunding.

Pharmacy dispensing fees 28.5%
General practice fees 474%
Consumer Price Index (CPI)  |47.0%
Hospital staff costs 84.8%

Important context - role of NAAR:

« TheICPSA national annual agreement
review (NAAR) addresses annual cost
pressure uplifts and contract clause
changes. This results in an ICPSA
voluntary variation.

+ NAAR operates within HNZ's annual
budget constraints.

« Annual budgeted cost pressure uplifts
will never be enough to address the
sector’s current and historic unfunded
cost pressures.

+ Thisrequires significant investment
from government and is part of broader
discussions we are having with the
Minister and HNZ officials outside of

NAAR.
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Our plan for a sustainable service
and funding model:

In April 2024, we shared our plan for
developing and implementing a
sustainable service and funding model
with HNZ. We covered:

+ Previous commitments to develop and
implement a sustainable service and
funding model.

Outline of key steps/activities for
inclusion in a jointly agreed workplan.
Indicative high-level timeline for key
steps to deliver a sustainable funding
model by 1July 2026.

Our plan is available on our website and
was developed prior to seeing HNZ's draft
pharmacy design workstream plan. We
presented this plan to HNZ again in May
2025.

More information:

For more detail on on our sustainability
work, contact membership@pgnz.org.nz or
04 802 8200.
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